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COLLABORATIVE

for CHILDREN, YOUTH AND FAMILIES





Date/Time: January 10, 2014
Location:  Research Triangle Park at the Redwoods Training Center 2801 Slater Rd #110 Morrisville, NC 27560
Directions & More Info: www.nccollaborative.org  

Attendants:  Gary Ander, Brad Biggerstaff, Renee Cordero, Gail Cormier, Kiesha Crawford,  David Currey, Teka Dempson, Lana Dial, Damie Jackson-Diop, Sonya Dunn, Rachel Johnson, Linda Jones, Lisa Lackmann, Narell Joyner,  Dawn Manus, Portia Maynor, Katrina McDaniel, Susan Pollitt, Melissa Radcliff, Susan Robinson, Joe Simmons, Chinita Vaughan, Lisa Vook

Guest:  Scott Bryant-Comstock, Brittany Holt (phone)
	Agenda/Topic
	Action   

	Welcome &
Introductions
	Gail Cormier convened the meeting. Introductions were made.  

	Minutes 
	November 22, 2013 minutes were distributed prior to the meeting and were reviewed & approved for posting.

	Discussion Topics & Presentations
Next  Meeting Schedule:

	 Announcements:
· Presentation by Melisa Radcliff, Our Children’s Place. A few bullet points from her presentations below:
· 1 in 28 children has a parent that is incarcerated.  

· A child tends to think “This is what happens in our family”. I will most likely be there one day.
· The child with parents incarcerated feels ashamed and confused. 

· A child can be helped to sort through feelings by drawing those feelings, talking to a parent/caregiver and/or write to the parent that is incarcerated.
· These children are often bullied at school. 
· Children need to know that just because your parent is incarcerated does not mean you will end up with the same outcome. Does not have to be a family cycle.
· There is a Bill of Rights for children of incarcerated parent(s).

· It is estimated there are 21,500 children living in NC whose parents are incarcerated. Melissa challenged us to consider the next time you are watching ACC Basketball games, the seating in the UNC Tar Heel Dean Dome that seats 21,700 individuals.  This is the approximate number of children and youth living in communities across NC whose parents are incarcerated.
· For additional information/materials on this topic please contact Melissa Radcliff at 919-904-4286  ourchildrensplace@gmail.com
· Scott Bryant-Comstock spoke on the HB 290BB-32. A few key points he made concerning the bill:
· Talk to your Senator for your district and speak on your programs that focus on youth and mental health.

· Invite your representative in person to come out and see the function of your program and community supports.

· Use an education campaign locally and be on committees or attend the meetins that is helping to write this bill

· Tie in “hard data” to what you are doing.  Action 4 Children is a good source for information.  They collect a lot of data

· For additional information visit his website cmhnetwork.org or speak with him personally at 919-219-2342 to brainstorm ideas on what you can do concerning this house bill.

· Think about our next steps on how we can piece together our work with EBP (Evidence Base Practice).  EBP will be funded under this house bill but not community work.
· $1300 in the Chapel Hill fund.  NCFU will pay out of discretionary the additional fee of getting the collaborative website up and running.  If later a reimbursement is made through the funds, NCFU will be grateful for the refund from the Chapel Hill funds.
The next meeting will be held on January 9,2014  9a.m.-11a.m.  

Location:  

Research Triangle Park at the Redwoods Training Center 2801 Slater Rd #110  Morrisville, NC 27560
Future AGENDA item:   None to announce right now. 
** REMINDER to ALL - To exchange resources and questions send email messages/requests  to:    state.collaborative@lists.ncmail.net
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